


Student Parking Permit Policy: 

St. John Paul II High School considers driving an automobile to school a privilege to be accorded 

only to those students who demonstrate maturity commensurate with the serious responsibility 

of operating a motor vehicle on a school campus. Driving to St. John Paul II High School is an 

even more serious responsibility due to the close proximity of St. Francis Xavier Preparatory 

School. 

All students who wish to park their vehicles on school premises are governed by the following 

norms: 

• Students must present a completed parking form, driver's license and parking fee 

payment to the School Office in order to receive a parking permit.

• Students are to park in their designated space only. No student is to park on any side 

streets. Parking is allowed only in the designated areas since clearance for buses and 

emergency vehicles must be maintained at all times.

• Speed is not to exceed 10 mph while on school property.

• Courtesy, safety and consideration for others are expected of every driver.

• Parking permits must be displayed while using the parking lots during school hours.

• Parking permits are non-nontransferable

• No student is allowed to go to a car during the school day without permission from the 

Assistant Principal's office.

• Littering or throwing objects from cars is prohibited.

• The school is not responsible for the safety of any car or its contents.

• Once a student arrives in the parking lot he/she is to remain on the premises until the 

end of the school day.

• Entrance to the JPII parking lot is to be made via the Pine Avenue entrance. Exit from 

the premises must be made using High School Road.

• Entrance to the SFX Church parking lot is to be made via the High School Road, and 

right into Cross Street. Exit from the premises must be made using the same way.

• Motorcycles, large trucks, vehicles with plows or any other vehicle that may be deemed 

a safety hazard are not permitted in the parking lot.

• The racing of engines or playing of loud music is prohibited.

Failure to abide by these rules will result in disciplinary action. Serious or repeated offenses wil 

I result in school suspensions and/or suspension of driving privileges or, if necessary, towing. 


